
Disability Commission Minutes 
9/1/11 
 
Present: Don Netto, Chairman; Lucy Negrone, Vice-Chairman; 
Lorraine McLaughln, Clerk; Michael Furilla 
 
Absent: Jeff Nutting, ADA Coordinator; Mary O'Neill 
 
 A motion was made and carried to accept the May,  2011 minutes. 
 
The Commission did not meet in June, 2011. 
 
Old Business: 
--Membership Status 
Don received a call of person interested in being on the Commission, 
Don referred her to Debbie Pellegri. 
 
 
Communications 
--call from Attleboro Disability Commission: interested in attending 
one of our meetings. 
 
 
--call from Franklin Citizen about transportation: 
concerned about transportation to Doctor Appointments for a person 
in a wheelchair who lives in Glen Meadow apartments. Don 
suggested he contact the GATRA bus. He also had concerns about 
HP parking at Glen Meadow Apartments. Don will follow up.  
 
--Town website 
Send minutes to Diane Blanchard (Lorraine to follow up) 
 
 
New Business: 
Annual report: Don submitted to Town. 
 
Vacancies: two openings on Commission 
 
Elections: 
Nominations for Chairman: Don Netto 



Don Netto voted in unanimously as Chairman 
 
Nominations for Vice-Chairman: Lucy Negone 
Lucy Negrone voted in unanimously as Vice-Chairman 
 
Nominations for Clerk: Lorraine McLaughlin 
Lorraine McLaughlin voted in unanimously as Clerk. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm 
 
The next meeting will be held on October 6, 2011 at the Community 
room at Central Park Terrace 
 
Minutes submitted by Lorraine McLaughlin 


